Norton School PTA Minutes
February 6, 2012
Location:  Norton School Cafeteria
Time meeting called to order:  6:31 p.m.
Members present:  Lisa Arciero, JoAnn Brown, Lisa Palma, Stella Gaudio, Stephanie O’Connor, Lori Braun, Mary Karas, Betsy Stewart, Michelle Earley, Phil Passaro, Christine Iwerks, Sandra Smith, Rebecca McKinley, Louise Johnson, Margie Orlinsky, Carrie Brabant, Christine Ulicki, Joe Miller, Diane Michaud, Crista Misiewicz, Karin Arai, Sue DeLancy, Deb Fowler, MaryBeth Colosky, Josephine Carroll-Wiltshire, James Riccio and Julie Lawlor.
Call to Order
Lisa Arciero and JoAnn Brown, Norton PTA’s Co-Presidents, called the meeting to order, welcomed all in attendance to the PTA’s February meeting and had everyone in attendance introduce themselves.
Approval of Old Minutes
The minutes from the January 2012 meeting were reviewed and there was a discussion regarding the motion made about the purchasing of iPads from the 2012 Auction proceeds.  It was decided that the previous meeting’s discussion of buying iPads for Norton should be revisited.  The 5th Grade teachers gave a brief overview of their Cheshire Education Foundation (CEF) grant which was used to purchase ten iPads for the 5th Grade classes.  There are two other iPads for use by the Norton Staff and the 5th Grade teachers were asking for the PTA to purchase more so that Norton can move towards having another mobile computer lab.  Currently, there is one mobile computer lab that consists of 25 NetBooks which a teacher may sign out for his/her class.  The process of purchasing miscellaneous items for Norton School by the PTA was then discussed.  At the end of each school year, Mrs. Karas compiles a list of items that teachers and staff would like to have and then gives that list to the PTA.  At the May PTA meeting the list is discussed with those in attendance and, depending on the excess PTA funds, each item on the Wish List is then voted to be purchased or not to be purchased.  It was decided that the possible purchase of multiple iPads should be added to the end-of-year Wish List.  However, Sandra Smith and Josephine Carroll-Wiltshire, Auction Chairpersons, would like to purchase at least one iPad with some proceeds from the Auction and have already advertised that a portion of the Auction proceeds will be used to further advance Norton’s technology.
Motion:  To amend the January 2012 Minutes regarding the purchase of iPads with proceeds from the 2012 Auction.

Moved:  Rebecca McKinley
Second:  Lisa Palma
Unanimous

Amended January 2012 Motion:  A portion of the proceeds from the 2012 Auction will be used to support and promote Norton technology
including the purchase of at least one iPad, as well as other Wish List items of Norton School.

Moved:  JoAnn Brown
Second:  Lisa Arciero
Unanimous

Motion:  To accept the amended January 2012 Norton PTA Minutes.
Moved:  JoAnn Brown
Second:  Lisa Palma
Unanimous
Administration Report
Mary Karas, Norton’s Principal, thanked the PTA for the Quinnipiac Hockey game fundraiser and said that a fun time was had by all attending.  She then listed some upcoming dates for Norton:  February break is the 20th-24th, the 2nd and 5th grade vocal concert is February 14th, and Play Auditions will be held after school on February 28th & 29th.  Also, there are some Cultural assemblies that are being finalized and the 6th Grade Chemistry Club is underway.  There is a Board of Education meeting tonight, February 6th at which the 2012 Veteran’s Day holiday will be discussed.  The 5th graders will be participating in Connecticut’s Invention Convention on April 4th.
Presidents’ Report
Lisa Arciero and JoAnn Brown, Norton PTA’s Co-Presidents, reported that Tracy Bloschichak will not be able to continue as Chairperson of the Picture This! Committee.  If anyone is interested in organizing this activity, please contact the Nominations Chairperson Rebecca McKinley.  The Shred-It fundraiser will be held the morning of Saturday, April 28th.  The PTA cost will be $400 for the truck ($100/hour for four hours) and a minimum of 40 shred bags will need to be sold in order for the PTA to break even.  Each bag can be purchased for $10 and will hold ten pounds.  At the March meeting, the PTA will need to vote to approve the purchase of the bags ahead of the fundraiser.  On February 28th, a State Trooper form the Connecticut Computer Crimes Division will come to Norton to discuss computer safety with parents.  A donation of $50 was sent to Camp Happy Times in memory of Beth Tenenbaum on behalf of the Norton PTA.  Due to various conflicts, the May 7th PTA meeting needs to be postponed.
Motion:  To change the May 7, 2012 meeting to Monday, May 14th at 6:30 p.m. in the Norton Cafeteria.

Moved:  JoAnn Brown
Second:  Lisa Arciero
Unanimous

Vice Presidents’ Report
Co-Vice Presidents, Lisa Palma and Stella Gaudio, did not have anything to report.
Treasurer’s Report
Stephanie O’Connor, Norton PTA’s Treasurer, referred to the February Treasurer’s Report for her account.  There were many adjustments to the PTA’s income in February.
· Quinnipiac University Hockey game brought in a net of $555 with $1,050 in ticket sales;

· Family Fun Night with Nancy Tucker Norton contribution of $200;
· Folk Art income was $360;

· Chess Club income was $360; and,

· PTA membership dues of $16.

On the Expense side of the PTA account, there were some entries.

· Quinnipiac University Hockey game cost of tickets was $495;
· Cheshire Sport Center for Parent/Teacher basketball game t-shirts was $230;

· Cheshire Public Schools Nancy Tucker custodian fee of $127.98;

· Barbara Smith for Folk Art paid $360;

· Everybody’s Market for cost of roses for teachers playing in basketball game $14;

· Michelle Wynne for cost of raffle tickets for basketball game cost $7.44;

· Hi-Touch/Hi-Tech 2nd grade presentation cost $702.50;

· Robyn Speckhart reimbursement for sympathy food basket to Tenebaum family cost $54.10; and,

· Camp Happy Times donation of $50 in memory of Beth Tenebaum.

The cash on hand as of February 6th was $20,200.38 which is up 14% from February 2011 and the net income was $5,442.72 which was up 11% from February 2011.  Stephanie researched the purchase or lease of a credit card reader from Webster Bank for the Auction.  Since there is a high cost ($749 for purchase of reader or $1,440 for four-year lease) and multiple fees involved in using a reader, it did not seem reasonable to use one.  There was a discussion about using the iPad or iPhone technology in order to read credit cards for Auction sales and Stephanie will research this option.
Secretary’s Report
Lori Braun, Norton’s Secretary, did not have anything to report.
Committee Reports
· Auction Chairpersons, Sandra Smith and Josephine Carroll-Wiltshire, reported that a website is being created for this year’s Auction.  The Auction catalog will also be on-line in PDF format for all to examine and written bids will be taken from those who are unable to attend the auction.
· The Mixed Bag fundraiser will begin the week of February 6th.

· The Kids’ Konnection fundraiser (making various items from a child’s artwork) is still a possibility if the PTA can figure out how and when to get the students to participate.  The 5th grade teachers suggested that pictures can be created during Technology specials or Picture This! Time.

· The Parent/Teacher basketball game will be played on Friday, March 2nd at 7 p.m. in the Cheshire High School Gym and will be played in memory of Beth Tenebaum.

· Lisa Palma and Lori Braun of the 6th Grade Promotion Committee reported that there was a parent meeting on February 3rd and there are a couple of issues that they wanted to bring to the PTA.  For the gift to Norton School from the 6th graders, the 6th grade teachers suggested some sort of memorial for Beth Tenenbaum.  The idea was to plant two or three trees and maybe have a couple of benches in Mrs. T’s memory.  Since the 6th Grade Gift budget is set for $600, Lisa and Lori are suggesting that a donation box be at the Parent/Teacher basketball game to raise funds.  Mrs. Karas and the PTA agreed that a donation box was a good idea.  For this year and subsequent years, the 6th Grade students will each be given a medal for Promotion and depending on individual students’ activities, a representative pin will be given.
Old Business
No old business was discussed.
New Business 
Some suggestions were given for future Spirit Days:  Crazy Hair Day, Pajama Day, Mismatch Day and Backwards Day.
The next PTA meeting will be held on Monday, March 5th at 6:30 p.m. in the Norton School Cafeteria.
The meeting was adjourned at 8:39 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,
Lori Braun
PTA Secretary
lsbraun@sbcglobal.net
